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Re: DW 11-111, Pennichuck East Utility, Inc.
Revisions to Fire Protection Tariff
Staff Recommendation of Approval

Dear Ms. Howland:

May 19, 2011, Pennichuck East Utility, Inc. (PEU) submitted a Verified Petition requesting
approval of certain Revisions to its Fire Protection Tariff. The petition was a result of PEU
receiving letter from the Town of Litchfield indicating the Town had voted to pay annual fire
protection charges. Currently individual water customers are being billed monthly for fire
protection service. After review, staff recommends the petition be approved.

In PEU’s last general rate proceeding, DW 07-032, the Commission approved the establishment
of a monthly fire protection charge of $12.59 to be paid by water customers within PEU’ s
Litchfield water system in the Town of Litchfield. See Order No. 24,840 (April 4, 2008). That
charge was based on the results of a cost of service study filed in DW 07-032 which determined
that $252, 605.76 of annual revenue should be realized by PEU for the service provided to the
198 hydrants serving Litchfield at the time the study was prepared. By letter dated March 10,
2011 PEU received information that a vote at Litchfield’s annual meeting resulted in an adoption
of the following article:

To see if the Town will to enter into a contract with Pennichuck East Utilities to assume
responsibility for Fire Protection charges for water system users. And further, to see if the
Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of $69,989 for that purpose. This amount
represents the cost for 3 months of service in 2011 and is apportioned from an estimated
annual cost of $279,952. If this article is approved, future appropriations for Fire
Protection Charges will be included in the operating budget of the Town.
























































